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March 31 , 2025 

Attention : Document Control Desk 
Director, Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
11555 Rockville Pike 
Rockville, MD 20852 

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR CONFIRMATORY INFORMATION REGARDING HONEYWELL 
METROPOLIS WORKS REQUEST TO RELAX CERTAIN ITEMS IN ATTACHMENT 1 TO ORDER EA-02-
025 - ENTERPRISE PROJECT IDENTIFICATION NUMBER L-2024-LLL-0018 

On March 25, 2002, the NRC issued Security Order EA 02-025 to Honeywell (Reference 2) that imposed 
certain security-related requirements in response to the then-current threat environment. Honeywell 
Metropolis (MTW) is requesting that a specific requirement in Attachment 1 Item #2 of the Security Order 
EA 02-025 be relaxed. MTW submitted the original request on September 9, 2024. A site visit was held with 
NRC personnel on December 3, 2024, and based on comments from the site visit, MTW developed and 
submitted a revision to the original letter on December 16, 2024. Honeywell MTW received a Request for 
Confirmatory Information (RCI) from the NRC on March 21, 2025. This letter is the MTW response to the 
RCls. 

The relaxation of a specific requirement in item #2 of Attachment 1 to the Order does not reduce the 
protection of the facility from a vehicle threat and will allow better traffic flow and potentially eliminate an 
employee safety hazard . 

Please contact Mr. Sean Patterson (Regulatory Affairs Manager) if you have questions or require more 
information. 

Brett Suits 
Director of Chemical Operations 

Cc: Osiris Siurano-Perez 




